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Ireland thanks the delegation of Italy for its presentation today and commends Italy for its progress since the last UPR cycle. 
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We welcome the adoption of the National LGBT+ Strategy and note its importance for combatting discrimination and intolerance against LGBTIQ+ persons. We regret, however, that Italy has yet to legislate for same-sex marriage.

We also note with concern the high prevalence of gender-based violence against women reported by the CEDAW Committee and allegations of harassment, physical threats and verbal attacks by both State and non-State actors on human rights defenders and journalists reported by the ICESCR and CERD Committees.

Ireland recommends that Italy:
1. Ensure equal access to civil marriage for same-sex couples in line with the principle of non-discrimination.
2. Amend its Criminal Code to incorporate a definition of rape explicitly based on lack of consent. 

We wish Italy every success in this UPR cycle. Thank you.
image1.png




